Hi Andrew,

Regarding the above reserved matters application, I understand that buildings 492 and 460 within the site are proposed to be demolished and if these have not yet been demolished, an updated initial bat survey of the buildings by an ecologist is recommended.  I understand that the previous surveys were undertaken in relation to the outline application in 2011, as such as bats are highly mobile species and the status of the potential of the buildings may have changed, an updated initial bat survey would be recommended to inform if a roost is present.

Similarly to the plans for Parcels B4A and B4B,  I would also recommend that the location of any nesting bird and bat boxes are also provided on updated plans should these be proposed within this part of the wider site.

Kind regards,

Louise

 

Louise Sherwell
Assistant Ecologist
Ecological Services
Community Services
